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IACLE LA Office on the radio – IACLE in the World  
 

Every week, Americas Regional Coordinator Guillermo 
Carrillo interviews IACLE members from across the Latin 
America region on different contact lens topics, thanks 
to the sponsorship of www.franjavisualradio.com. 
 
Members from different parts of the region participate 
and share their experiences on the education markets. 
This month, we heard from four speakers hosting 
sessions on their areas of expertise. Efrain Castellanos 
spoke on ‘Collaborative optometry education in Latin 
America’, where she compared optometry education in 
the US with countries in Latin America, finding large 
differences and great potential in establishing 
collaborations among optometric institutions. Martha 
Marquez discussed ‘Semiology aimed especially at the 
papillary reaction’, where she reviewed how preventive 
care in contact lens practice will prevent future 
problems in contact lens wear. Ana Agudelo’s webinar 
was on ‘New options for clinical measurement with slit 
lamps’. Ana demonstrated how her university is 
working with devices to measure tear meniscus height 
and other uses for the device. Jesus Espinoza had an 
interesting discussion on ‘Ethical aspects of contact lens 
practice’. Finally, IACLE Americas Regional Coordinator 

Guillermo Carrillo hosted the March Spanish-speaking Journal Club, where he discussed the 
paper titled ‘Systematic review of the quality of life in contact lens wearers’.  
 
Catch up on all Spanish-speaking webinars via IACLETOP 
 
We appreciate our members' active support and participation and invite you to join us every 
Wednesday throughout 2022 to discuss contact lens-related topics. A special thanks to 
Grupo Franja for sponsoring the program. 
 


